CORSTORPHINE COMMUNITY COUNCIL – PLANNING REPORT FOR MEETING ON WEDNESDAY 19th. APRIL 2017
Matters carried over from previous meetings 
15/01724/FUL at 33 – 36 Gyle Centre, Gyle Ave. for renewal of previous consent 11/01584//FUL for extension to Gyle Shipping Centre to form retail unit spread over two floors (Gyle Shopping Centre General Partners Ltd., Haliday Fraser Munro.  

GRANTED
16/04738/PPP on land 100m N.E. of 19 Turnhouse Rd. for residential development of 1400 units with ancillary commercial units (class 1, retail and class 2, financial / professional) with landscaping and roads etc. developer ICENI PROJECTS, a sub division of JVA James Barr of Cardross Assets Management Ltd. who submitted original 14/04156/PAN on this site, identified for housing development under the adopted revised Local Development plan. The Community Council submitted objections based impact on local traffic growth and related air pollution problems. This is item 7.2 on the forth coming Development Management Sub Committee on 19/04/2017 with recommendations for REFUSAL
16/05403/FUL 34 Belgrave Rd. for 4 townhouses, each 3 stories in height in 2 blocks with general form and exterior render to mach local conditions. Communal garden in front and individual gardens to rear with 5 parking spaces and retention of existing screen of trees.
This was Item 4.1 on the Development Management Sub Committee Meeting on 22/02/2017 with recommendation from the Planning officials for GRANTING. In the event the Committee decided to postpone a decision given the strength of local opposition (68 objections on the Planning Portal) based mainly on character of the development, height and roof lines, shading, privacy and parking availability. Many e – mails from local residents have been received re – iterating standing objections.
On 24/03/2017 there was a site inspection by the Planning Committee attended by W. Hope and various local residents but the strict rules prohibiting discussion and lobbying etc. were observed.

This is item 8.1 at the forth coming Development Management meeting on 19/04/2-17 with recommendations for GRANTING 

17/00181/FUL at 30 Meadow Pl. Rd. (Tesco Stores) for provision for replacement of existing timber trolley bays and new ones within existing car park.

GRANTED

17/00383/FUL at 142 Saughton Rd. North to modify licensing time to 11 p.m. at hot food takeaway. This seems a licensing application rather than Planning and was not picked up on the Planning Portal for the February 2017 Community Council meeting – the expiry date for comments was 27/02/2017 (only one comment on the portal). There was a history of objections to establishment of a take away at this location with three applications refused before granting on appeal. The present application is based on the fact that the neighbouring property operates till 11.30 p.m.
PERMISSION NOT REQUIRED
17/00694/PNT for 2 new telecommunications masts east of Lennie cottages. – PERMITTED DEVELOPMENT
17/00695/PNT for new high speed internet broadband cabinet 330m west of 172 St. John’s Rd. PERMITTED DEVELOPMENT 
Matters arising since last meeting

17/00831/FUL 45 Broomhill Drive for installation of 2 air conditioning condenser units to rear (retrospective application by Act Beauty & Hair Academy Ltd.).

17/01444/PNT for telecommunications up grade 33 m West of 172 St. John’s Rd. 

14/04523/FUL at 100 F Saughton Road North.  Complaints from local residents received that the premises is operating as a fast food take away despite the original application for conversion from retail to cafe having been REFUSED on 11/05/2015.
Breach of Conditions Investigation request submitted on Planning Portal website by W. Hope on behalf of C.C. on 11/04/2017 

Other Matters
P.A.S. WEEKLY PLANNING NEWS e – BULLETINS (Electronic Circulation) links to newspaper items etc. highlighted since last meeting include – 
Edinburgh related issues – Boroughmuir high school delayed for 6th. time. New homes at Brunstane recommended for approval. Borders railway extension considered as part of transport review. £25m makeover for Kings Theatre. Hundreds of new homes planned for Leith. Former Yale Dean attacks old Royal High School hotel plan with 1300 letters of objection submitted. Artworks plan for Princess Street Gardens makeover. Medicinal Garden inspires Palace of Holyrood House attraction. Seven contenders for revamp of Ross Bandstand. Community bid lodged for ‘Sick Kids’ hospital. Flyover plans to ease Sherifhall Roundabout bottleneck. £250m Pentlands Film Studio finally gets go – ahead from Scottish Government.
Of General Interest –  Managing unauthorized camping by gypsies and travelers in Scotland – guidance for local authorities available at www.gov.scot/publications/2017/04/6796 or www.scotland.gov.uk/publications/recent - there are currently 18 open consultations on the Scottish Government website of which this and ‘Places People & Planning’ – see below are included. 
SCOTTISH GOVERNMENT REVIEW OF THE PLANNING SYSTEM 
PLACES, PEOPLE & PLANNING – A CONSULTATION ON THE FUTURE OF THE PLANNING SYSTEM – 20 key proposals to strengthen & support the system and ensure sustainable economic growth and build on recommendations of independent reviewers.

This was highlighted at the previous meeting – there was no call for a separate meeting to formulate a response on behalf of the C.C. before the closure date of 4/04/2017.  W. Hope submitted a response taking into account views expressed by the membership on 2/04/2017 – the response I.D. is ANON – 86WF-76X2-2 accessible on the Scottish Government website.  

There is an open consultation platforms for public responses at www.scotland.gov.uk/Planning- Architecture/  or www.consult.scotland.gov.uk/Planning-Architecture/ with further updates on events at www.beta.gov.scot/Policies/Planning-Architecture or www.scotland.gov.uk/consul
There are currently 18 open public consultations encompassing Community Empowerment, Land Ownership reform, smallholders, Energy Policies, Children, Health, Planning & Developer fees, fishing etc.

P. A. S. (Planning Advice Scotland) Meeting on 14th. March 2017 to discuss the Scottish Government Consultation on the Future of the Planning System.

Attended by W. Hope and Ross Moran. The meeting split into 3 separate discussion groups – in W. Hope’s group there were wide ranging discussions considering politics, finance, land banking, ‘sustainability’ etc. with identification of 7 issues for reportage namely - 1) 3rd. Party Rights of appeal of Planning Decisions 2) Help & assistance to C.C’s. 3) Understanding of S.D.P’s & L.D.P’s 4) Time limitations before re – applications after refusals 5) How much weighting should be given to local communities 6) Housing needs assessments 7) Consideration of the different methods now available of public engagement. A Participant Survey Questionnaire was subsequently completed and returned electronically to David Wood at P.A.S. by W. Hope.
Following the meeting there was circulation to the membership of the C.C. on 23/04/2017 of the e – mail from David Wood of P.A.S. containing an attachment highlighting the 20 core questions. 

 Further Information is available at www.pas.org.uk 

E.A.C.C. MEETING ON 23rd. MARCH 2017
Attended by W. Hope. 
Keynote presentation by Penny Richardson, Stockbridge area representative on the Licensing Forum – its composition and its relationship with the Licensing Board.

The legal and political issues were discussed together with the many challenges that the representatives of local communities often face including hostile and adversarial questioning by legal representatives of prospective applicants. 

Other matters included Insurance for EACC at £62.62 (Keegan & Pennykid), purchase of laptop for sole use of secretary for EACC business only at £603.99, the EACC’s refusal to answer the ‘Diversity within Communities’ questionnaire and when submitting Planning objections members general feelings of being cowed by ‘NIMBY’ labeling.
Full reports can be viewed on the EACC website at www.edinburghcommunitycouncils.org.uk 

Date of next meeting Thursday 25th. May 2017 at 7.00 p.m., European Room, City Chambers.

Sheltered Accommodation for Disabled at Gyle Centre Bus Stance
At the EACC meeting Judy Wightman (Ratho C.C.) conveyed to W. Hope a complaint from a disabled resident from within her area that when alighting from the trams at the Gyle Centre and awaiting buses to outlying districts there is no available sheltered seating accommodation at the bus stance.  There is nearby seating but it is not sheltered from inclement weather and is some distance from the departure stance and involves crossing the vehicle movement area. The main Gyle Centre where there is a bus departure board closes at 21.00 hrs. W. Hope e – mailed the Gyle Manager Andrew Cronie who replied that there was insufficient room to install seating accommodation under the canopied areas of the bus stance. Councilor Karen Keil was informed of this request ahead of discussion at the April meeting.
SCOTTISH GOVERNMENT - PART 5 OF LOCAL COMMUNITIES LAND REFORM ACT – ENGAGING COMMUNITIES IN DECISIONS RELATING TO LAND REFORM

 The object of this part of the Act is to enable local communities to buy or lease land or buildings from private owners or companies etc. where there could be enhanced benefit or suitable and sustainable development. There are 18 Core Questions which are presented on a downloadable pdf file obtainable from W. Hope or on the Scottish Government website at www.scotland.gov.uk/consult - NO. 14 ON LIST OF 18.
Replies can be e – mailed to landreform@gov.scot or posted to Land Reform Team, Scottish Government, Area 36 South Victoria Quay, Edinburgh EH6 6QQ.

A response on behalf of the C.C. is requested – the closure date for response is 16th. June 2017. 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL ENGAGEMENT WITH PLANNING SERVICES – TRAINING EVENT FOR NEW COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEMBERS AT MIDLOTHIAN CHAMBERS, GEORGE IV BRIDGE FROM 4.00 p.m. TILL 6.00 p.m. ON TUESDAY 25th.  APRIL 2017.

E – mail from Jo –Anne – Jamieson – and earlier circulated to membership on 9/04/2017.

Contact for those interested in attending at jo-anne-jamieson@edinburgh.gov.uk 

CONSULTATION ON EDINBURGH’S WORLD HERITAGE SITE MANAGEMENT PLAN

e-mail via J. Beck regarding open consultation on City of Edinburgh Consultation Hub accessible either at www.edinburgh.gov.uk/consultations or www.edinburgh.gov.uk/news/article/2271/ 

General Interest & Information – Local but out with Corstorphine Community Council area
 (Murrayfield C.C.) 17/00175/FUL For conversion of former public toilet block in Roseburn Park to cafe and public toilet

GRANTED
(Murrayfield C.C.) 17/00186/FUL on land 23 m S.E. of 23 Roseburn St. for change of use from car sales to light industrial with erection of 3 units and associated works.

GRANTED
(Murrayfield C.C.) 17/01234/FUL at Mary Erskine School, 95 Ravelston Dykes Road for alteration & extension of car parks including formation of new entrance.
(S. Queensferry & District C.C.) 17/01399/FUL for change of use of Barnbougle Castle, Dalmeny Estate from residential usage to events venue.
(Ratho C.C.) 17/01546/PAN for 260 bed hotel with landscaping and parking at 5 Almond Avenue.  

CONSULTATION APPROVED
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